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CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL
Board Chair Jane Murphy Timken called the meeting to order at 8:34 a.m. in the Urban Conference Room.  Trustee Stephen Colecchi called the roll, and a quorum was present.

PROOF OF NOTICE

Chair Timken stated that public notification was given pursuant to state law and university policy.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

In accordance with Chapter 121.22, section G of the Ohio Revised Code, Chair Timken announced the Board had a need to meet in Executive Session for the purposes of: (i) considering the employment and compensation of a public employee or official [121.22(G) (1)]; (ii) considering the purchase of property for public purposes [121.22 (G) (2)]; and (iv) preparing for, conducting, or reviewing negotiations or bargaining sessions with public employees concerning their compensation or other terms and conditions of their employment [121.22 (G)(4)].  Chair Timken moved, seconded by Trustee Eckart, that the Board retire into Executive Session. 
By virtue of a unanimous roll call vote, the Board adjourned into Executive Session. The session concluded at 10:11 a.m. and Chair Timken declared the meeting in recess.
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

The Board reconvened for the business portion of the meeting at 1:48 p.m. in Urban Conference Room.  Chair Timken asked if there were any additions or corrections to the agenda, hearing none, the agenda was approved by general consent.  
DISPOSITION OF MINUTES

Chair Timken then asked if there were any corrections to the minutes of the meeting of December 12, 2012.  Hearing no corrections the minutes were approved by general consent.
REPORT OF THE CHAIRPERSON

Chair Timken began her report by congratulating President Lefton, the faculty, staff and students on the successful spring semester, which again has seen record enrollments and important achievements.

She noted that as the Board meets, students and faculty from Kent State’s Insurance Studies program are joining Lt. Governor Mary Taylor in Columbus for a press conference.  Lt. Gov. Taylor will visit Kent March 19 to again talk about the new program, and how it will be instrumental in meeting critical workforce needs in Ohio, as it has been estimated that 17,000 new insurance professionals will be needed between 2012 and 2015.  Chair Timken remarked that Kent State took a proactive approach by offering the first degree of its kind through the Salem campus and now a second option completely online.  The new Insurance Studies program is just one example of how Kent State is providing outstanding programs that are attracting the attention of students and employers, she said.  
As the Board learned from Vice President Greg Jarvie’s report this morning, student interest in Kent State continues to be very strong, Chair Timken remarked.  She was impressed to hear that the University is on track to hit a new high of 22,000 applications for the freshman class, which again will be academically stronger and more diverse than ever before.

Chair Timken explained that at lunch, the Board met 20 of the exceptional young people who are choosing Kent State.  Trustees had the opportunity to visit with leaders of various student organizations and members of student governments. She commented that the Board enjoyed the chance to hear more about student experiences at Kent State, both inside and outside of the classroom, and ideas for the future.  

It is hard to believe that by the time the Board meets again, the University will have celebrated its spring Commencement exercises May 10 and 11, Chair Timken remarked. Graduates will include Graduate Student Trustee Chelsea Knowles, who receives her master’s degree in public administration.  She further commented that the University’s billboard campaign – still the region’s #1 producer of college graduates – will get a significant bump this spring.  Kent State will see a 13% increase in the number of degrees conferred, from 3,859 last year to 4,375 this 
May.  Chair Timken congratulated students—and especially Trustee Knowles—for reaching this milestone, and thanked all of the faculty and staff who have helped make this possible.

She then announced the distinguished lineup of speakers for the four spring ceremonies.  Students receiving undergraduate degrees will hear from Emmy-winning producer, actor, composer and former Kent State student Jeff Richmond.  Mr. Richmond is proposed to receive an honorary degree, under New Business, she noted.  Undergraduate ceremony speakers also include Priceline.com founder Jeff Hoffman, a recent transplant to Northeast Ohio, who has been a devoted volunteer working with student entrepreneurs; and CEO of one of the leading design firms in California, proud KSU architecture alum, and Foundation Board Chair, Larry Armstrong.  She further announced that students receiving advanced degrees will hear from Rebecca Bagley, CEO of NorTech, a technology-based economic development organization in Northeast Ohio.  Chair Timken encouraged all of board members to attend one of the ceremonies and celebrate with graduates and their families. 

In closing, Chair Timken noted there are many university events in the coming weeks and urged trustees to consider attending.  She asked board members to please support the Golden Flashes in the MAC Basketball Tournament in Cleveland.  She congratulated the team for ending its regular season with a win at Akron, noting the Board looks forward to a win in the quarter-finals and a rematch with the Zips.  On April 2, Kent State will honor WKYC anchor Russ Mitchell as the 2013 winner of the Robert G. McGruder Award for diversity.  The award recognizes media professionals who encourage diversity in the field of journalism, she said.  On April 11, Kent State welcomes Nobel Prize winner and humanitarian Elie Wiesel, for the 2013 Presidential Speakers Series.  Chair Timken noted the high degree of interest in his presentation, evidenced by the more than 5,000 tickets that sold out within two weeks.  She ended noting the date for the Fashion School’s terrific senior show, which includes celebrating the 30th anniversary of the Fashion School.

Chair Timken then asked President Lefton to give his report. 
REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT
President Lefton began his report on student engagement and experiential learning at Kent State with some good news.  He provided the Board with a construction update, specifically on the Esplanade extension and the hotel and conference center in downtown Kent, Ohio.  President Lefton then commented on the GoDaddy.com Bowl in Mobile, Alabama, and the memorable experiences he and trustees had cheering on the Golden Flashes.  
Turning his attention back to the theme of his presentation, President Lefton remarked that at Kent State University, engagement is a core value and a key commitment.  He outlined how this value fits into the university’s mission and its strategic map.  Kent State is recognized as a leading engaged university both nationally and within Ohio, he said.  President Lefton noted that Kent State was one of the first universities in the nation to earn voluntary Carnegie Classification for Community Engagement.  He further commented that Kent State was the first public university in Ohio to adopt an experiential learning requirement, beginning with the Class of
2012, and is regularly recognized on the President’s Higher Education Community Service Honor Roll.   
President Lefton explained that Kent State reaches out to students and the world beyond campus in four ways.  It does so through research, teaching and learning through engagement, being a community partner, and student engagement in the community.  He remarked that at Kent State there is a pace-setting, comprehensive and intentional model for engaged, experiential learning that is course-based, service-based, and research-based in order to develop engaged students.  President Lefton commented that students are engaging with local agencies and campus-based departments to learn more about the community and community needs.  They gain a better understanding of course content by applying knowledge and skills in nonacademic settings.  Furthermore, Kent State students use critical thinking skills to explore and assess topics related to a course as they work with faculty members to combine skills in service, research and advocacy to promote community projects and solutions.  
President Lefton explained the innovative +1 Credit program, and provided a practical example.  He then remarked that Kent State, as a community, believes in field-based internships, practicums, co-ops and reality-based learning as a necessary element of student learning.  He noted that 60-65% of recent Kent State graduates self-reported they had participated in some form of engagement experience.  

Kent State is committed to the communities it serves, said President Lefton, as he named numerous non-profit boards and organizations where trustees, faculty, staff and students serve.  He highlighted the Alumni Day of Service, a program that encourages alumni nationwide to make a difference in their local communities and show their Kent State pride.  President Lefton also cited the Alternative Spring Break program, through which Kent State students provide service in communities outside their own through week-long volunteer trips during spring break.  More than 115 students will participate in 2013 at multiple sites across Ohio and the region.  He then commented on the tremendous charity work of student organizations – especially the University’s fraternities and sororities.  He provided recent examples of the money raised for Kent State Greek philanthropies.  He then asked Evan Gildenblatt, Executive Director of Undergraduate Student Government (USG), to comment on student service.  

Mr. Gildenblatt remarked that every single student organization participates in some aspect of community service.  Last year alone, Kent State’s Greek community raised almost $200,000 for charitable causes, dedicated over 8,000 service hours to local organizations, and donated 220 pints of blood.  He added that this year USG has been able to provide more than $150,000 for student-led programming, academic conferences, cultural events, and educational fairs.  With the help of the Portage County Board of Elections and University Libraries, USG registered 5,000 students to vote in the recent election, he said.  Mr. Gildenblatt added that much of the community work done by student organizations focuses on making sure students have a safe, enriching, and valuable university experience.  He noted that he is proud that the state of student activism and advocacy at Kent State is strong.  The amount of time, money, and attention that students contribute to the community is unparalleled, and he expects this will only grow with time.  
President Lefton closed by saying that while online learning has its place, and may be hyped as the future of higher education, in service of the public good, nothing takes the place of preparing an engaged student.  Part of the way Kent State University delivers on its promise is through the engagement of students.  The future of American society, of democracy, and the public good depends upon it, he said.   
Trustee Colecchi asked for clarification on the experiential learning requirement.  Provost Diacon explained the requirement, including how many hours a student must accumulate and by when.  Provost Diacon then asked Dr. Tina Kandakai to comment.  She explained that the requirement can vary between faculty member and individual departments depending on the learning objectives and the level of the student.  

Trustee Della Ratta then commented on recent violence in the United States and asked how Kent State is prepared to deal with such events.  President Lefton outlined various key safety systems now in place to protect students including special training for campus police and the escort service for students.  He then described the Alert, Lockdown, Inform, Counter, Evacuate (A.L.i.C.E.) training being offered to all faculty, staff and students.   

With that, President Lefton concluded his report.   

PERSONNEL ACTIONS

Chair Timken asked President Lefton to present the personnel actions.  President Lefton called on Provost Diacon to present the academic personnel actions and Interim Vice President Alvin Evans to present the non-academic personnel actions.


ACADEMIC PERSONNEL

Provost Diacon highlighted the granting of emeritus status to nine retiring faculty members. The remaining academic actions were routine in nature, he said.  

NON-ACADEMIC PERSONNEL
Interim Vice Evans noted one emeritus recommendation, and comments that all other non-academic actions were routine. 
ACTION:  There were no objections to placing the personnel actions on the consent agenda.
EXTERNAL RELATIONS AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Trustee Larry Pollock began his report noting that the External Relations and Development Committee met this morning to consider seven management decision items, and to receive two reports on various topics. 


NAMING RECOMMENDATIONS, KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT SALEM
Trustee Pollock noted that the Committee reviewed seven naming recommendations in recognition of giving to renovate a health and science wing at the Salem Campus.  All of the recommendations are consistent with university naming policy and procedures, and the Committee recommends that they be placed on the consent agenda, he said.   

Resolution 2013-1
NAMING OF THE JAMES AND CORALIE CENTOFANTI HALL 

AT KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT SALEM  

WHEREAS, during their lifetime Canfield philanthropists Jim and Coralie Centofanti generously supported educational and recreational initiatives that improved the quality of life of residents of Mahoning and Columbiana counties; and

WHEREAS, the Centofanti’s were committed to supporting initiatives that would provide opportunities for individuals to have long-term professional careers in Canfield and surrounding communities; and

WHEREAS, the foundation of Mr. and Mrs. Centofanti’s philanthropy is devoted to transforming the lives of area residents for generations to come; and

WHEREAS, the foundation of Mr. and Mrs. Centofanti’s philanthropy recognized that Kent State University at Salem’s health and sciences wing positively impacts the quality of student learning and provides additional opportunities for graduates to pursue long-term careers in the healthcare industry; and

WHEREAS, the James and Coralie Centofanti Foundation, in recognition of the university’s importance in regional development, provided a $700,000 gift to complete renovations of Kent State University at Salem’s health and sciences wing; now, therefore

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, on behalf of the Kent State University at Salem and current and future students who will benefit from this facility, memorializes the university’s sincere appreciation to the James and Coralie Centofanti Foundation for its generosity; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, in accordance with University policy, hereby names the new health and sciences wing the James and Coralie Centofanti Hall at Kent State University at Salem. 

Resolution 2013-2
NAMING OF THE SALEM COMMUNITY HOSPITAL LECTURE ROOM 

AT KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT SALEM  

WHEREAS, the Salem Community Hospital and Kent State University at Salem are committed to improving the quality of life of residents of Mahoning and Columbiana counties; and

WHEREAS, the Salem Community Hospital is committed to providing state-of-the-art healthcare to area residents; and

WHEREAS, the Salem Community Hospital recognizes that Kent State University at Salem’s health and sciences programs provide high-quality learning opportunities and provide additional opportunities for graduates to pursue long-term careers in the healthcare industry; and

WHEREAS, the Salem Community Hospital, in recognition of the university’s importance in regional development, provided a $200,000 gift to complete renovations of Kent State University at Salem’s health and sciences lecture hall (Rm. 192); now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, on behalf of Kent State University at Salem and current and future students who will benefit from this facility, memorializes the university’s sincere appreciation to the Salem Community Hospital for its generosity.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, in accordance with University policy, hereby names the Salem Community Hospital Lecture Room in the new health and sciences wing at Kent State University at Salem. 

Resolution 2013-3
NAMING OF THE 

SALEM COMMUNITY FOUNDATION RADIOLOGY CLASSROOM

AT KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT SALEM  

WHEREAS, the Salem Community Foundation and Kent State University at Salem are committed to improving the quality of life of Ohio residents in the City of Salem and Perry Township; and

WHEREAS, the Salem Community Foundation is committed to supporting learning opportunities for area residents; and

WHEREAS, the Salem Community Foundation recognizes that Kent State University at Salem’s health and sciences programs provide high-quality learning opportunities and provide additional opportunities for graduates to pursue long-term career in the healthcare industry; and

WHEREAS, the Salem Community Foundation, in recognition of the university’s importance in regional development, provided a $80,000 gift to complete renovations of Kent State University at Salem’s Radiology Laboratory (Rm. 197); now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, on behalf of Kent State University at Salem and current and future students who will benefit from this facility, memorializes the university’s sincere appreciation to the Salem Community Foundation for its generosity.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, in accordance with University policy, hereby names the Salem Community Foundation Radiology Classroom in the new health and sciences wing at Kent State University at Salem. 

Resolution 2013-4
NAMING OF THE
PEARCE FOUNDATION SONOGRAPHY CLASSROOM 

AT KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT SALEM  

WHEREAS, the Pearce Foundation and Kent State University at Salem are committed to improving the quality of life of Ohio residents in the city of Salem and Perry Township; and

WHEREAS, the Pearce Foundation is committed to improving local learning environments; and

WHEREAS, the Pearce Foundation recognizes that Kent State University at Salem’s radiologic and imaging sciences program provides high-quality learning opportunities and provides additional opportunities for graduates to pursue long-term careers in the healthcare industry; and

WHEREAS, the Pearce Foundation recognizes the university’s importance in regional development, and provided a $75,000 gift to complete renovations of Kent State University at Salem’s Sonography Classroom (Rm. 197); now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, on behalf of the Kent State University at Salem and current and future students who will benefit from this facility, memorializes the university’s sincere appreciation to the Pearce Foundation for its generosity.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, in accordance with University policy, hereby names the Pearce Foundation Sonography Classroom in the new health and sciences wing at Kent State University at Salem. 

Resolution 2013-5
NAMING OF THE RICHARD AND KAREN CROUSE 
FAMILY NURSING ADVISING SUITE

AT KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT SALEM  

WHEREAS, Richard and Karen Crouse through their philanthropy are committed to improving the quality of life of Ohio residents in northeastern Ohio; and

WHEREAS, Richard Crouse is a 1976 graduate of the College of Applied Engineering, Sustainability and Technology’s industrial technology program; and

WHEREAS, Karen Crouse has provided care to countless area residents through service as a registered nurse; and

WHEREAS, Mr. and Mrs. Crouse recognize that Kent State University at Salem’s nursing program provides high-quality learning opportunities; and

WHEREAS, Mr. and Mrs. Crouse, in recognition of the university’s importance in regional development, provided a $30,000 gift to complete renovations of Kent State University at Salem’s Nursing faculty offices  (Rm. 170F); now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, on behalf of Kent State University at Salem and current and future students who will benefit from this facility, memorializes the university’s sincere appreciation to Richard and Karen Crouse for their generosity.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, in accordance with University policy, hereby names the Richard and Karen Crouse Family Nursing Advising Suite in the new health and sciences wing at Kent State University at Salem. 

Resolution 2013-6
NAMING OF THE

NURSING AND RADIOLOGY ROOMS, 

LEARNING STATIONS, AND STUDENT STUDY AREAS

AT KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT SALEM

WHEREAS, Salem-area community members through their philanthropy are committed to improving the quality of life of residents of their community and throughout northeastern Ohio; and

WHEREAS, Salem-area community members recognize that Kent State University at Salem provides high-quality learning opportunities; and

WHEREAS, Salem-area community members recognize the university’s importance in regional development, providing more than $114,0000 in gifts to complete renovations of individual Kent State University nursing faculty offices, learning stations and student study areas (Rooms 170E, 170F, 170Q, 170Y, 190A, 196A ); now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, on behalf of Kent State University at Salem and current and future students who will benefit from this facility, memorializes the university’s sincere appreciation to the following Salem community leaders for their generosity:

Dr. Frank Apicella, Dr. Salvatore Apicella, and Dr. Peter 
      Apicella Families

Mrs. Kim and Attorney Geoffrey Goll,

Attorney Barbara J., ’80 and David L. Plummer,

Mrs. Kerry, MEd ’88 and Mr. Louis Ramunno, 

Mr. Joseph and Mrs. Donna J. Sedzmak

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, in accordance with University policy, hereby names the following offices, teaching stations, and student study areas at Kent State University at Salem:

Dr. Frank, Salvatore, and Peter Apicella Families Radiology and Imaging Sciences Program Director Office,

Ferranto, Hill, Kotsch, Martin and Zapko BSN Program Director Office,

Marc N. Burgess Faculty Conference Room,

Barbara and David Plummer Family Nurse Teaching Station,

Louis & Kerry Ramunno Family Student Study Lounge,

Joseph P. and Donna J. Sedzmak Radiology Faculty Office.

Resolution 2013-7
NAMING OF THE

KAREN SEBO NUCLEAR MEDICINE FACULTY OFFICE 

AND KAREN SEBO NURSE TEACHING STATION 

AT KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT SALEM  

WHEREAS, Karen Sebo through her philanthropy is committed to improving the quality of life of northeastern Ohio residents; and

WHEREAS, Ms. Sebo has dedicated her time and talents to increasing educational and learning resources to residents of the city of Salem and surrounding communities; and

WHEREAS, Ms. Sebo recognizes that Kent State University at Salem’s nursing and radiologic and imaging sciences programs provides high-quality learning opportunities; and

WHEREAS, Ms. Sebo recognizes the university’s importance in regional development, providing a $25,000 gift to complete renovations of Kent State University at Salem’s Nursing faculty offices  (Rm. 170L and 190B); now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, on behalf of Kent State University at Salem and current and future students who will benefit from this facility, memorializes the university’s sincere appreciation to Karen Sebo for her generosity.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees, in accordance with University policy, hereby names the Karen Sebo Nuclear Medicine Faculty Office and Karen Sebo Nurse Teaching Station at Kent State University at Salem. 
Trustee Pollock then remarked that the Committee received a fundraising update from Vice President Gene Finn, which showed current fundraising for the year is on target.  The most current year-to-date total is $16.5 million from more than 16,500 donors.  There are a number of multimillion dollar gift commitments that are expected to be secured by June 30 of this year, he said.  Trustee Pollock applauded President Lefton, Vice President Finn and the staff for their hard work.   

Next, Trustee Pollock stated that Vice President Finn provided a report on the case statements for the Foundations of Excellence, Building the Future initiative.  Vice President Finn distributed the case statement that has been prepared for the new College of Architecture and Environmental Design building as an example of the materials that are being prepared for all of the major campus building projects.  He also shared copies of case statements entitled “Impact Profiles” for various fundraising projects.

Finally, the Committee received an overview of the prospect pool and current donor research now underway.  Trustee Pollock remarked that it was an in-depth analysis of the alumni database of more than 216,000 alumni, of whom nearly 48,000 have been identified with a gift capacity rating above $25,000.  Vice President Finn shared with the Committee that most of these prospects have not been contacted by the university and will need to be cultivated over the next several years in anticipation of the university’s next major comprehensive campaign.
With that, Trustee Pollock concluded his report.  

ACTION: There were no objections to placing the management decision items on the consent agenda.
Chair Timken then called on Trustee Dennis Eckart to give the report of the Academic Excellence and Student Success Committee. 
ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AND STUDENT SUCCESS COMMITTEE

Trustee Eckart stated that the Academic Excellence and Student Success Committee considered seven management decision items, one information item, and received three reports on various topics. The recommendations were reviewed and approved through the appropriate faculty and college committees, the Educational Policies Council and Faculty Senate, and carried the endorsement of the Provost and the President.  


CONFERRAL OF DEGREES – DECEMBER 2012
Trustee Eckart brought forth a resolution conferring degrees from the December 2012 commencement ceremonies.  
Resolution 2013-8
CONFERRAL OF DEGREES

December 15, 2012
WHEREAS, Section 3341.05 of The Revised Code of Ohio provides that "...On the recommendation of the (KSU) faculty, the (KSU) Board of Trustees may confer such honorary and academic degrees as are customarily conferred by colleges and universities in the United States..."; and

WHEREAS, the Faculties, Deans and Directors of Kent State University's Colleges and Schools recommend that appropriate degrees be conferred on those Kent State students who completed – during the period August 12, 2012, to December 15, 2012 – the various requirements of the respective programs of study they pursued; and

WHEREAS, the University has recognized completion of said programs of study by awarding diplomas as appropriate at a suitable time, during the period cited, upon such persons listed in the accompanying Summary of Candidates for Degrees; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby confirms the conferral of their respective degrees upon those persons who have been officially recorded by the Kent State University Registrar as having completed the requirements during said period August 12, 2012, to December 15, 2012.
ESTABLISHMENT OF A DANCE STUDIES MAJOR WITHIN THE BACHELOR OF ARTS DEGREE

ESTABLISHMENT OF A PSYCHOLOGY MAJOR WITHIN THE BACHELOR OF SCIENCE DEGREE

Trustee Eckart presented two resolutions establishing two new majors effective Fall 2013.  The Dance Studies major will allow students with more diverse interests to incorporate additional areas of study while continuing professional-level dance training.  The Psychology major provides an attractive option for a larger population by preparing students for graduate study and employment in a range of fields.    
Resolution 2013-9
ESTABLISHMENT OF A Dance studies major 

WITHIN THE bachelor of arts DEGREE

WHEREAS, the School of Theatre and Dance within the College of the Arts seeks approval of the establishment of a Dance Studies major within the Bachelor of Arts degree; and

WHEREAS, the breadth and flexibility of the proposed major more strongly supports the needs and demands of expanding career options in the field of dance, providing an attractive option for a larger population of students; and

WHEREAS, the Dance Studies major is consistent with the School of Theatre and Dance’s mission to develop technically sound, intellectually diverse and creatively expressive dance artists and educators who can contribute significantly to the art form and society in general; and

WHEREAS, the Dance Studies major complements the established and respected Dance major within the Bachelor of Fine Arts degree, thereby providing Kent State dance students two viable degree pathways depending on their interests and career aspirations; and
WHEREAS, the proposed degree program has been reviewed and approved by the appropriate department and college faculty and curriculum committees, the Educational Policies Council, and the Faculty Senate, and also carries the endorsement of the Provost and the President; now therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the establishment of the Dance Studies major within the Bachelor of Arts degree, effective Fall 2013.  
Resolution 2013-10
ESTABLISHMENT OF A PSYCHOLOGY major 

WITHIN THE bachelor of SCIENCE DEGREE

WHEREAS, Kent State University has offered the Psychology major within the Bachelor of Arts degree for more than 60 years, and the Psychology major within the Bachelor of Science degree until 1959; and

WHEREAS, the Department of Psychology within the College of Arts and Sciences seeks approval of the re-establishment of the Psychology major within the Bachelor of Science degree to complement the existing Bachelor of Arts degree; and 
WHEREAS, the proposed major will better prepare students for graduate study and employment in a range of fields, including clinical psychology, research and experimental areas of psychology, and related fields such as medicine and neuroscience, providing an attractive option for a larger population of students; and

WHEREAS, if approved, Kent State University will be the only public university in Northeast Ohio to offer this option to students; and 

WHEREAS, the proposed degree program has been reviewed and approved by the appropriate department and college faculty and curriculum committees, the Educational Policies Council, and the Faculty Senate, and also carries the endorsement of the Provost and the President; now therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the establishment of the Psychology major within the Bachelor of Science degree, effective Fall 2013.  
ESTABLISHMENT OF A MASTER OF FASHION DEGREE
Trustee Eckart then recommended a resolution establishing a Master of Fashion Degree.  He remarked that this degree would allow Kent State to become even more excellent in an area of strength, further noted that this degree complements existing curriculum.   
Resolution 2013-11
ESTABLISHMENT OF A MASTER OF FASHION DEGREE
WHEREAS, the Shannon Rodgers and Jerry Silverman School of Fashion Design and Merchandising within the College of the Arts seeks approval of establishment of the Master of Fashion degree; and 

WHEREAS, the proposed degree addresses emerging trends in the fashion industry that will support a greater diversity of employment opportunities connected to the fashion industry and respond to integrated use of technologies; and
WHEREAS, the areas of study complement the traditional elements of the Fashion curriculum and allow students to customize a cross-disciplinary course of study with a high level of specialization; and 

WHEREAS, the proposed degree will be the first of its kind in the United States, providing an attractive option for a larger population of students; and

WHEREAS, the proposed degree program has been reviewed and approved by the appropriate school and college faculty and curriculum committees, the Educational Policies Council, and the Faculty Senate, and also carries the endorsement of the Provost and the President; now therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the establishment of the Master of Fashion degree, effective Fall 2013.  
REVISION OF DEGREE DESIGNATION FOR THE EDUCATIONAL STUDIES MAJOR
FROM BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN EDUCATION DEGREE TO BACHELOR OF

SCIENCE DEGREE

Trustee Eckart recommended a resolution authorizing revisions to the degree designation for the Educational Studies Major.    
Resolution 2013-12
REVISION OF DEGREE DESIGNATION FOR THE EDUCATIONAL STUDIES MAJOR FROM THE BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN EDUCATION DEGREE

TO THE BACHELOR OF SCIENCE DEGREE

WHEREAS, the College of Education, Health and Human Services seeks approval of the revision of the degree designation for the Educational Studies major from the Bachelor of Science in Education degree to the Bachelor of Science degree; and

WHEREAS, following the reorganization of the College of Education to the College of Education, Health and Human Services in 2006, the Educational Studies major now accepts students in all programs in the college, not only teacher education; and

WHEREAS, the Bachelor of Science in Education degree designation is no longer applicable for the major; and 
WHEREAS, the proposed revision of degree designation has been reviewed  nd approved by the appropriate college faculty and curriculum committees, the Educational Policies Council and the Faculty Senate, and also carries the endorsement of the Provost and the President; now therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the revision of degree designation for the Educational Studies major from the Bachelor of Science in Education degree to the Bachelor of Science degree, effective Fall 2013.
INACTIVATION OF THE JUSTICE STUDIES MAJOR WITHIN THE MASTER OF 
ARTS DEGREE

Due to a lack of enrollment, inactivation of the Justice Studies major is recommended.  Eckart noted that admissions to the program have been suspended for the past two years. 

Resolution 2013-13
Inactivation of the JUSTICE STUDIES major

within the MASTER of ARTS degree
WHEREAS, the College of Arts and Sciences has recommended inactivation of the Justice Studies major within the Master of Arts degree; and

WHEREAS, admissions to the program have been suspended for the past two years due to lack of enrollment in this major; and

WHEREAS, the proposed inactivation of the existing major has been reviewed and approved by the appropriate college faculty and curriculum committees, the Educational Policies Council, and the Faculty Senate, and also carries the endorsement of the Provost and the President; now, therefore, 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the inactivation of the Justice Studies major within the Master of Arts degree, effective Fall 2013.
INACTIVATION OF FIVE INSTITUTES AND CENTERS

Trustee Eckart noted that as a result of a systemic review of its institutes and centers, the College of Arts and Sciences recommended the inactivation of five institutes and centers. 
Resolution 2013-14
Inactivation of FIVE INSTITUTES AND CENTERS
WHEREAS, the College of Arts and Sciences has recommended inactivation of the Institute for Computational Mathematics, the Water Resources Institute, the Kent Nanostructured Materials Center, the Center for Research and Workplace Literacy, and the Center for Psychoanalysis and Literature; and

WHEREAS, following a systematic review of institutes and centers associated with the college, these institutes and centers were found to be non-active, with no active faculty or resources associated with them; and
WHEREAS, the proposed inactivation will have no impact on other programs, students, faculty, or staff; and
WHEREAS, the proposed inactivation of the five institutes and centers has been reviewed and approved by the appropriate college faculty and curriculum committees, the Educational Policies Council, and the Faculty Senate, and also carries the endorsement of the Provost and the President; now, therefore, 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the inactivation of the Institute for Computational Mathematics, the Water Resources Institute, the Kent Nanostructured Materials Center, the Center for Research and Workplace Literacy, and the Center for Psychoanalysis and Literature, effective Fall 2013.
Trustee Eckart then commented on the presentation given to the Committee by Provost Diacon on Massive Open Online Courses (MOOCs).  He noted that technology does not always live up to the hype, and that the long-term impact and business model for this trend remains to be seen.  Trustee Eckart stated, howeve,r that great courses can be delivered online, and both students and faculty are moving in that direction.  He felt Kent State is doing just that, as evidenced by the fully online Ph.D. in Nursing.  Trustee Eckart remarked that the delivery model offers opportunity to service nurses who are place-bound, many of whom have families.  
In term of enrollment, Trustee Eckart noted that what should be up is up, and what should be down is down.  Kent State continues to outperform sister institutions, attracting more academically prepared students, he said. 
He then briefly commented on the progress in developing the Academic Affairs’s strategic plan, noting the Committee appreciated the democratization of the process.      
With that, Trustee Eckart concluded his report. 

ACTION: There were no objections to placing the management decision items on the consent agenda.
Chair Timken then called on Trustee Richard Marsh to give the Audit and Compliance Committee report. 
AUDIT AND COMPLIANCE COMMITTEE

Trustee Marsh stated that the Audit and Compliance Committee met this morning and reviewed the second quarter report of the FY 2013 Internal Audit Plan budgeted hours to actual.  There were no unusual items to report.  
The Committee was informed about the creation of the Office for Compliance, Risk Management and Real Estate.  He reminded trustees that at the last board meeting, the Board revised the Audit Committee charter to better reflect the Committee’s emphasis on 
compliance.  Several departments were recently restructured to create this new office including Fire Prevention and Safety, Real Estate, Airport Operations, Occupational Health and Safety, and Research Safety and Compliance, he said.  Trustee Marsh noted that Dr. Constance Hawke, who has been a member of the university’s General Counsel Office, and a familiar face to the university community, is leading the new office.  

Trustee Marsh reported that the Committee engaged in an exercise of developing a working agenda for the coming year, drawing items from the Committee’s charter. 

With that, Trustee Marsh concluded his report of the Audit and Compliance Committee. 
Chair Timken then called on Trustee Jacqueline Woods to give the Finance and Administration Committee report. 
FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE

Trustee Woods noted that the Finance and Administration Committee considered 9 management decision items in addition to routine information items that are prepared by the administration for each meeting of the Board of Trustees.  The information items were routine in nature, she reported.  
APPROVAL OF ROOM AND BOARD RATES, EFFECTIVE FALL 2013
Trustee Woods recommended a resolution supporting a requested increase in room and board rates to be effective for the Fall 2013 semester.  Housing and dining services are auxiliaries and operate on a self-sufficient basis, she said.  The proposed increases are slightly under 4% and are necessary to preserve and improve room and board offerings.  Trustee Woods noted that even with the proposed increases, Kent State’s rates would continue to be among the most reasonable in Ohio.       
Resolution 2013-15
APPROVAL OF ROOM AND BOARD RATES

EFFECTIVE FALL 2013

WHEREAS, it is the intent of the university to operate its residence halls and dining programs on a self-sufficient basis; and

WHEREAS, the residence hall and dining programs are intended to provide quality services at a reasonable price that is competitive in the marketplace; and

WHEREAS, the Kent State University Board of Trustees has an interest and responsibility regarding the quality and affordability of housing on the Kent Campus; and

WHEREAS, increasing costs of operations necessitate a fee adjustment to preserve and improve residence housing offerings; and
WHEREAS, it is recommended by housing and dining management that the standard double-room rate be increased by 3.89%, and the basic board rate be increased by 3.98%, resulting in a combined increase in the standard undergraduate room and board rate of 3.92%; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the attached schedule of room and board rates effective for Fall 2013. 


APPROVAL OF TUITION FOR THE COLLEGE OF PODIATRIC MEDICINE, 

2013-2014 ACADEMIC YEAR

She then proposed a resolution supporting a tuition increase of 3.9% for the university’s College of Podiatric Medicine for the 2013-2014 academic year.  The college operates under a different academic year than the rest of the university, as third- and fourth-year students begin their new academic year in May, she noted.  Approval of their tuition and fees is recommended at this time so that billing can occur as needed in April.  She commented that this needed increase will not change the college’s tuition ranking relative to other podiatric medicine colleges in the nation.    

Resolution 2013-16
APPROVAL OF TUITION AND FEES 

COLLEGE OF PODIATRIC MEDICINE  

2013-2014 ACADEMIC YEAR

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees is responsible for approving fees for instruction and other education services and also is authorized to establish special purpose fees and charges for services and benefits provided to students; and
WHEREAS, the College of Podiatric Medicine (KSUCPM) operates under a different academic calendar than the rest of the university and billing for fall semester occurs in April and is not subject to the tuition increase limitations as proposed in the State’s Executive Budget for fiscal years 2014 and 2015; and

WHEREAS, additional resources are needed in a number of areas to preserve academic program quality and services to students and to fund unique costs associated with certain courses, services and academic programs; and 

WHEREAS, proposed changes to KSUCPM tuition and fees have been reviewed by university staff including executive officers, to ensure that all are in the appropriate amounts and are necessary to protect program quality; now, therefore,  
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the attached schedule of KSUCPM fees to be effective with the 2013-2014 academic year.  

APPROVAL OF SPECIAL PROGRAM, COURSE AND OTHER FEES, EFFECTIVE

FALL 2013
Trustee Woods then presented materials proposing adjustments to special program, course and other fees effective with the Fall 2013 semester.  She commented that university staff and executive officers have conducted an extensive review process to ensure that all proposed changes are appropriate and necessary to protect program quality.     
Resolution 2013-17
APPROVAL OF SPECIAL PROGRAM, COURSE AND OTHER FEES

EFFECTIVE FALL 2013

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees is responsible for approving fees for instruction and other education services and also is authorized to establish special purpose fees and charges for services and benefits provided to students; and
WHEREAS, additional resources are needed in a number of areas to preserve academic program quality and services to students and to fund unique costs associated with certain courses, services and academic programs; and 

WHEREAS, proposed changes to program, course and miscellaneous fees have been reviewed extensively by university staff including executive officers, to ensure that all are in the appropriate amounts and are necessary to protect program quality; now, therefore,  
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby approves the attached schedule of fees to be effective with the Fall 2013 semester, unless otherwise noted, subject to any statutory limitations provided in the State’s final adopted budget or any required approvals from the Chancellor of the Ohio Board of Regents. 
APPROVAL OF HENDERSON HALL PARKING LOT AND WALKWAY
She then brought forth materials seeking approval for a new 200-car parking lot and walkway near Henderson Hall on the Kent Campus.  The existing parking lot near Henderson Hall will be the site of a new facility for the College of Applied Engineering, Sustainability and Technology as part of the Foundations of Excellence, Building the 
Future initiative.  Trustee Woods noted that the new parking lot also will include pedestrian links between it and Henderson Hall, and the Liquid Crystal and Materials Science Building area.    
Resolution 2013-18
APPROVAL OF HENDERSON HALL PARKING LOT AND WALKWAY

WHEREAS, a new 200-car parking lot is planned north of the Liquid Crystal and Materials Science Building and east of Henderson Hall; and

WHEREAS, the proposed project also will include the construction of an improved loading dock, site lighting, and pedestrian paths; and

WHEREAS, parking facility funds in the amount of $1.45 million will be used for this project; and

WHEREAS, the design, bidding, and construction of this project will follow all state laws and regulations; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby authorizes the Senior Vice President for Finance and Administration to proceed with this project in accordance with University Policy 3342-7-04.


RENOVATION OF MAIN HALL, KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT ASHTABULA
Trustee Woods recommended a resolution seeking approval to renovate portions of the Main Hall at the university’s Ashtabula campus.  The current Student Services area is undersized and inadequate for its required functions, she said.  If approved, this project would address critical space needs for student registration, advising, financial aid, testing, recordkeeping, and administrative offices, as well as update the original student commons area.     

Resolution 2013-19
RENOVATION OF MAIN HALL

KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AT ASHTABULA

WHEREAS, the demand for an adequate Student Services area on the Kent State University at Ashtabula campus is increasing; and

WHEREAS, the existing Student Services area cannot meet current student volume and privacy standards without significant renovation; and

WHEREAS, the proposed renovation will expand the space to adequately meet Student Services needs; and

WHEREAS, the Student Commons and Kitchen areas are in need of improvements; and

WHEREAS, the proposed renovation will renovate the areas and provide a new quiet student lounge; and

WHEREAS, the design, bidding, and construction of this project will follow all state laws and regulations; and

WHEREAS, project funding in the amount of $2.95 million is available from State funds and the Ashtabula campus fund balance; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Kent State University Board of Trustees hereby authorizes the Senior Vice President for Finance and Administration to proceed with this project in accordance with University Policy 3342-7-04.
RATIFICATION OF FULL-TIME NON-TENURE TRACK COLLECTIVE BARGANING
AGREEMENT

Trustee Woods then recommended on behalf of the Committee a resolution seeking ratification of the Collective Bargaining Agreement between Kent State University and the full-time non-tenure track faculty unit of the American Association of University Professors, Kent State 
Chapter.  If approved, this would be the sixth three-year Collective Bargaining Agreement with the full-time non-tenure track faculty.  She noted the effective dates of the proposed Collective Bargaining Agreement are from August 16, 2013, to 12:01 a.m. on August 16, 2016.   
Resolution 2013-20
RATIFICATION OF THE COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT:

KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AND THE FULL-TIME NON-TENURE TRACK FACULTY UNIT OF THE AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY PROFESSORS, KENT STATE CHAPTER

WHEREAS, under the provisions of Chapter 4117 of the Ohio Revised Code, Kent State University has maintained a collective bargaining relationship with its full-time non-tenure track faculty since April 1996: and

WHEREAS, the fifth three-year Collective Bargaining Agreement with the Full-Time Non-Tenure Track Faculty Bargaining Unit expired on August 16, 2012; and
WHEREAS, negotiations for a successor agreement began on or about July 12, 2012, and concluded with a tentative agreement on matters subject to negotiations, signed on or about February 14, 2013; and

WHEREAS, the eligible voting membership of the Full-Time Non-Tenure Track Faculty Bargaining Unit ratified that tentative agreement on or about March 4, 2013; now, therefore

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Kent State University does hereby approve of and ratify the appended Collective Bargaining Agreement with the Full-Time Non-Tenure Track Faculty Unit of the American Association of University Professors, Kent State Chapter, to be in full force and effect from August 16, 2013, to 12:01 a.m. on August 16, 2016.
DELEGATION OF AUTHORITY TO THE FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 
COMMITTEE

A resolution requesting approval to delegate authority to the Finance and Administration Committee was then brought forth.  The resolution would allow the Committee to consider and approve urgent management decision items on behalf of the Board relating specifically to the Foundations of Excellence, Building the Future initiative.  Trustee Woods commented that at the discretion of the Board Chair, a special meeting of the Finance and Administration Committee may be called only to consider those urgent matters that cannot be delayed until the next regular meeting of the full Board that may threaten timely completion of construction.   

Resolution 2013-21
DELEGATION OF AUTHORITY TO THE 

FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
WHEREAS, having undertaken a major capital initiative entitled Foundations of Excellence, Building the Future, the Kent State University Board of Trustees seeks to appropriately exercise its oversight role; and

WHEREAS, the Board authorized the size and scope of the initiative at its September 12, 2012 meeting, and wishes to remain engaged in the approval process as appropriate going forward; and

WHEREAS, to maintain the construction schedules set forth by the Project Manager, flexibility may be required to ensure timely approvals in order to execute the work; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Kent State University hereby delegates authority to the Finance and Administration Committee to consider and approve urgent management decision items on behalf of the Board relating specifically to the Foundations of Excellence, Building the Future initiative; and,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that at the discretion of the Board Chair, a special meeting of the Finance and Administration Committee may be called only to consider those urgent matters that may threaten timely completion of construction, and cannot be delayed until the next regular meeting of the full board.  

ESTABLISHMENT OF INVESTMENT COMMITTEE CHARTER
Trustee Woods recommended a resolution establishing a charter for an Investment Committee, which would oversee general management of the university’s investments and preservation of its resources, including short- and long-term portfolios.  The Investment Committee would report to the Board through the Finance and Administration Committee.    
Resolution 2013-22
ESTABLISHMENT OF THE INVESTMENT COMMITTEE CHARTER
WHEREAS, the role and responsibilities of the Kent State University Board of Trustees are delineated in the Constitution of Kent State University and the Bylaws of the Board of Trustees; and 

WHEREAS, the Board from time to time reviews and amends the charters of its standing committees to better reflect the university’s priorities and the workload expected of the Board; and

WHEREAS, the Board’s Finance and Administration Committee has supported the creation of an Investment Committee to assist it in overseeing general management of the university’s investments and to function as the investment committee of the university pursuant to Ohio Revised Code 3345.05; and

WHEREAS, the Investment Committee has drafted a charter to reflect its responsibilities, which has the approval of the Finance and Administration Committee and is recommended for ratification by the full Board of Trustees; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Kent State University hereby approves the establishment of the Investment Committee charter.

REVISIONS TO THE FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE CHARTER
Finally, Trustee Woods brought forth proposed revisions to the charter of the Finance and Administration Committee.  Among the edits is proposed language that clarifies the Committee’s oversight responsibility for the long-term development of the University’s physical environment, including its inherent aesthetics and architectural integrity, she said.   
Resolution 2013-23
REVISION OF FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE CHARTER
WHEREAS, the role and responsibilities of the Kent State University Board of Trustees are delineated in the Constitution of Kent State University and the Bylaws of the Board of Trustees; and 

WHEREAS, the Board from time to time reviews and amends the charters of its standing committees to better reflect the university’s priorities and the workload expected of the Board; and

WHEREAS, the Board seeks to amend the Finance and Administration Committee’s charter to communicate its oversight responsibility for the aesthetic and architectural integrity of the university campuses and to reflect the creation of an investment committee; and

WHEREAS, the revised charter requires the approval of the Finance and Administration Committee and the full Board of Trustees; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Kent State University hereby approves the revised charter of the Finance and Administration Committee.

With that, Trustee Woods concluded her report of the Finance and Administration Committee.
ACTION: There were no objections to placing the management decision items on the consent agenda.
ACTION: Trustee Colecchi moved, seconded by Trustee Della Ratta, that the consent agenda be approved.  There were no objections.  The motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS
Chair Timken then asked Trustee Solomon to present a resolution recommending the degree of Doctor of Humane Letters, honoris causa, be conferred upon Jeffrey W. Richmond.
CONFERRAL OF THE HONORARY DEGREE UPON JEFFREY W. RICHMOND
Trustee Solomon then presented the following resolution honoring Kent State alum and American composer, actor, director and producer Jeff Richmond.  
   Resolution 2013-24
CONFERRAL OF THE HONORARY DEGREE UPON 

JEFFREY W. RICHMOND

WHEREAS, Jeffrey W. Richmond is a dynamic and visionary American composer, actor, director and producer who has guided some the decades’ most popular television shows; and 

WHEREAS, Mr. Richmond was born in Portage County, Ohio in 1961, and attended Kent State University at which time he co-authored several musicals before leaving to work at The Second City and Child’s Play Touring Theatre, both based in Chicago; and 

WHEREAS, he has showcased his talents as a composer for the long-running sketch comedy series Saturday Night Live, as an actor on Late Night with Conan O’Brien, and as an actor, composer, director and producer for the critically acclaimed comedy series 30 Rock; and

WHEREAS, his contributions to theater and television have earned him three Emmy awards and numerous industry accolades, resulting in national and international acclaim as he continues to compose television and film scores and to perform on stage and screen; and

WHEREAS, through his vision, creativity and dedication to the advancement the arts, Mr. Richmond has built a career and a legacy that Kent State University is proud to support and honor: now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Kent State University, upon the recommendation of the Citation and Recognition Committee, with the full concurrence of the President, hereby approves that the degree of Doctor of Humane Letters, honoris causa, be conferred upon Jeffrey W. Richmond for his extraordinary contributions to the arts and popular culture, and wishes him continued success.

ACTION: Trustee Woods moved, seconded by Trustee Marsh, that the resolution be approved.  There were no objections.  The motion passed. 
ANNUAL ELECTION AND COMPENSATION OF THE PRESIDENT
On behalf of the Board, Chair Timken presented an additional item of new business: the annual election and compensation of the President.  She explained that each year the Board evaluates the performance of the president, and by extension that of the university as a whole, in meeting or progressing toward a set of mutually agreed-upon goals.  Having completed that evaluation which involved all members of the Board, it should come as no surprise that the results were very positive, she said.  Chair Timken remarked that the Board is extremely pleased and proud of the performance and progress of Kent State.  The university has never been stronger academically, financially, or in its relationships with the broader community, she said. 

In this era of unprecedented changes, challenges and opportunities, President Lefton continues to be the right leader at the right time, she remarked.  Chair Timken stated that President Lefton shares the Board’s vision that Kent State has everything it takes to stand among the best universities anywhere.  For the past seven years, he has demonstrated his deep commitment to this vision through the relentless pursuit of excellence.  She then introduced the resolution and asked if any trustees wished to comment.

Trustee Della Ratta stated he has been impressed by President Lefton’s performance, noting that he works with CEOs to build value and President Lefton does this extremely well.  He applauded President Lefton, and remarked that when people look back on his years as president they will be seen as transformative.  
Trustee Eckart echoed that sentiment, further commenting that President Lefton’s years as leader of the University have been transformative.  He noted Kent State is financially well prepared, boasts a thriving student body, and a transformed leadership team.  Kent State has and will 
continue to change dramatically for the better because of the investments President Lefton has led.  In this difficult time for higher education, President Lefton has provided a steady hand, he said.  

Trustee Woods applauded President Lefton, noting he has led a resurgence of the institution in a fiscally responsible way.  
Resolution 2013-25
ANNUAL ELECTION AND COMPENSATION OF THE PRESIDENT

WHEREAS, Lester A. Lefton joined Kent State University as its 11th president on July 1, 2006; and

WHEREAS, the Constitution of the University requires that the Board of Trustees shall annually elect a president of the University; and

WHEREAS, each year the Board of Trustees evaluates the performance of the President, and by extension that of the university as a whole, in meeting or progressing toward a set of mutually agreed-upon goals; and

WHEREAS, the Board recognizes President Lefton’s outstanding contributions to the well-being and advancement of Kent State, finding that he has met or exceeded 2012-13 expectations in his performance review conducted by the Board; now, therefore, 

BE IT RESOLVED, that Lester A. Lefton is hereby elected President of Kent State University for an eighth annual term; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that pursuant to his employment agreement as amended November 17, 2009, he is awarded the full value of his performance bonus, effective July 1, 2013; and that his employment, with all terms and conditions, shall continue as previously authorized by the Board of Trustees. 
ACTION: Trustee Eckart moved, seconded by Trustee Colecchi, that the resolution be approved.  There were no objections.  The motion passed. 
President Lefton thanked trustees for their kind words, and thanked cabinet members, faculty, staff and students for making Kent State such a success.  
ADJOURNMENT
Chair Timken announced that the next regular business meeting of the Board of Trustees would occur May 14, 2013, at the Kent Campus in Kent, Ohio.  On motion duly made and approved, the meeting was adjourned at 2:59 p.m.
